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Presently, the princess turned to her maid and bade her fetch them somewhat of food and sweetmeats and dessert and fruits. So Shefikeh brought
what she desired and they ate and drank [and abode on this wise] without lewdness, till the night departed and the day came. Then said El Abbas,
"Indeed, the day is come. Shall I go to my father and bid him go to thy father and seek thee of him in marriage for me, in accordance with the Book
of God the Most High and the Institutes of His Apostle (whom may He bless and keep!) so we may not enter into transgression?" And Mariyeh
answered, saying, "By Allah, it is well counselled of thee!" So he went away to his lodging and nought befell between them; and when the day
lightened, she improvised and recited the following verses:.Then the thieves addressed themselves to sharing their booty and presently fell out
concerning a sword that was among the spoil, who should take it. Quoth the captain, 'Methinks we were better prove it; so, if it be good, we shall
know its worth, and if it be ill, we shall know that.' And they said, 'Try it on this dead man, for he is fresh.' So the captain took the sword and
drawing it, poised it and brandished it; but, when Er Razi saw this, he made sure of death and said in himself, 'I have borne the washing and the
boiling water and the pricking with the knife and the grave and its straitness and all this [beating], trusting in God that I might be delivered from
death, and [hitherto] I have been delivered; but, as for the sword, I may not brook that, for but one stroke of it, and I am a dead man.'.THE BOOK
OF THE THOUSAND NIGHTS AND ONE NIGHT..The damsel rejoiced, when the old man returned to her with the lute, and taking it from him,
tuned its strings and sang the following verses:.? ? ? ? ? For whoso doth rejoice in meeting him shall have Largesse and gifts galore at his
dismounting gain..So he said to her, 'Do thou excuse me, for my servant hath locked the door, and who shall open to us?' Quoth she, 'O my lord, the
padlock is worth [but] half a score dirhems.' So saying, she tucked up [her sleeves] from fore-arms as they were crystal and taking a stone, smote
upon the padlock and broke it. Then she opened the door and said to him, 'Enter, O my lord.' So he entered, committing his affair to God, (to whom
belong might and majesty,) and she entered after him and locked the door from within. They found themselves in a pleasant house, comprising all
(262) weal and gladness; and the young man went on, till he came to the sitting-chamber, and behold, it was furnished with the finest of furniture
[and arrayed on the goodliest wise for the reception of guests,] as hath before been set out, [for that it was the house of the man aforesaid]..The
queen rejoiced in her and putting out her hand to her, drew her to herself and seated her by her side on the couch; whereupon Tuhfeh kissed her
hands and the queen said to her, 'Know, O Tuhfeh, that all that thou treadest of these belong not to any of the Jinn, (224) for that I am the queen of
them all and the Sheikh Aboultawaif Iblis sought my permission (225) and prayed me to be present at the circumcision of his son. So I sent to him,
in my stead, a slave-girl of my slave-girls, to wit, Shuaaeh, Queen of the Fourth Sea, who is vice-queen of my kingdom. When she was present at
the wedding and saw thee and heard thy singing, she sent to me, giving me to know of thee and setting forth to me thine elegance and pleasantness
and the goodliness of thy breeding and thy singing. So I am come to thee, for that which I have heard of thy charms, and this shall bring thee great
worship in the eyes of all the Jinn.' (226).Credulous Husband, The, i. 270..8. Ghanim ben Eyoub the Slave of Love xxxix.? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ed.
Story of the Barber's Fourth Brother xxxii.? ? ? ? ? How bright and how goodly my lustre appears! Yea, my wreaths are like girdles of silver so
white..? ? ? ? ? Of beryl, all glowing with beauty, wherein Thick stars of pure silver shine forth to the eye..So they dragged him away, what while
he wept and spoke the words which whoso saith shall nowise be confounded, to wit, "There is no power and no virtue save in God the Most High,
the Sublime!" When they came to the Tigris, one of them drew the sword upon him and El Muradi said to the swordbearer, "Smite off his head."
But one of them, Ahmed by name, said, "O folk, deal gently with this poor wretch and slay him not unjustly and wickedly, for I stand in fear of
God the Most High, lest He burn me with his fire." Quoth El Muradi, "A truce to this talk!" And Ahmed said, "If ye do with him aught, I will
acquaint the Commander of the Faithful." "How, then, shall we do with him?" asked they; and he answered, "Let us deposit him in prison and I will
be answerable to you for his provision; so shall we be quit of his blood, for indeed he is wrongfully used." So they took him up and casting him into
the Prison of Blood, (13)went away..? ? ? ? ? Quoth I, "Thou overcurtainest the morning with the night;" And she, "Not so; it is the moon that with
the dark I shroud.".Ye chide at one who weepeth for troubles ever new, iii. 30..57. Abou Nuwas with the Three Boys and the Khalif Haroun er
Reshid dcxlv.? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ea. Story of the Barber's First Brother xxxi.Then she was silent, and when the king heard her speech and profited by
that which she said, he summoned up his reasoning faculties and cleansed his heart and caused his understanding revert [to the right way] and
turned [with repentance] to God the Most High and said in himself, "Since there befell the kings of the Chosroes more than that which hath befallen
me, never, whilst I abide [on life], shall I cease to blame myself [for that which I did in the slaughter of the daughters of the folk]. As for this
Shehrzad, her like is not found in the lands; so extolled be the perfection of Him who appointed her a means for the deliverance of His creatures
from slaughter and oppression!" Then he arose from his session and kissed her head, whereat she rejoiced with an exceeding joy, she and her sister
Dinarzad..? ? ? ? ? And unto Irak fared, my way to thee to make, And crossed the stony wastes i' the darkness of the night..? ? ? ? ? g. The Crows
and the Hawk dccccvi.The Twentieth Night of the Month..? ? ? ? ? s. The Journeyman and the Girl dccccix.Sabir (Abou), Story of, i. 90..? ? ? ? ? b,
The Merchant's Wife and the Parrot dcccclxxx.? ? ? ? ? And when my feet trod earth, "Art slain, that we should fear," Quoth they, "or live, that we
may hope again thy sight?".? ? ? ? ? Leave rhyming, madman that thou art, lest, bound upon the cross, Thou thy presumption in the stead of
abjectness repent..Then he went on and presently there met him a third woodcutter and he said to him, 'Pay what is due from thee.' And he
answered, 'I will pay thee a dirhem when I enter the city; or take of me four danics (246) [now].' Quoth the tither, 'I will not do it,' but the old man
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said to him, 'Take of him the four danics presently, for it is easy to take and hard to restore.' 'By Allah,' quoth the tither, 'it is good!' and he arose
and went on, crying out, at the top of his voice and saying, 'I have no power to-day [to do evil].' Then he put off his clothes and went forth
wandering at a venture, repenting unto his Lord. Nor," added the vizier, "is this story more extraordinary than that of the thief who believed the
woman and sought refuge with God against falling in with her like, by reason of her cunning contrivance for herself.".? ? ? ? ? The earth is my
birth-place, indeed; but my place Of abidance is still in the cheeks of the fair..? ? ? ? ? d. The Fourth Voyage of Sindbad the Sailor.? ? ? ? ? A
damsel made for love and decked with subtle grace; Thou'dst deem the very sun had borrowed from her face.."Except," continued the Khalif, "he
were the enemy of God, he had wished for her in this world, so he might after [repent and] return to righteous dealing. By Allah, he shall not come
in to me! Who is at the door other than he?" Quoth Adi, "Jemil ben Mamer el Udhri (51) is at the door;" and Omar said, "It is he who says in one of
his odes" ... [And he recited the following:].168. Abdallah ben Fasil and his Brothers dcccclixviii.Money-Changer and the Ass, The Sharpers, the,
ii. 41..? ? ? ? ? Drink of the first-run wine, that shows as very flame it were, When from the pitcher 'tis outpoured, or ere the day appear..Whenas
the soul desireth one other than its peer, ii 207..On the morrow, he repaired to the druggist, who saluted him and came to meet him and rejoiced in
him and smiled in his face, deeming his wife innocent. Then he questioned him of his yesterday's case and he told him how he had fared, saying, 'O
my brother, when the cuckold knocked at the door, I would have entered the chest; but his wife forbade me and rolled me up in the rug. The man
entered and thought of nothing but the chest; so he broke it open and abode as he were a madman, going up and coming down. Then he went his
way and I came out and we abode on our wonted case till eventide, when she gave me this shirt of her husband's; and behold, I am going to
her.'.They cut their bonds and poured wine into their gullets, till they came to themselves, when the king looked at the eunuch and recognizing him,
said, 'Harkye, such an one!' 'Yes, O my lord the king,' replied the man and prostrated himself to him; whereat the king marvelled with an exceeding
wonder and said to him, 'How earnest thou to this place and what hath befallen thee?" Quoth the eunuch, 'I went and took out the treasure and
brought it hither; but the [evil] eye was behind me and I unknowing. So the thieves took us alone here and seized the money and cast us into this
pit, so we might die of hunger, even as they had done with other than we; but God the Most High sent thee, in pity to us.'.127. The Justice of
Providence cccclxxviii.? ? ? ? ? r. Prince Behram of Persia and the Princess Ed Detma dccccxciv.? ? ? ? ? Repression's draught, by cups, from the
beloved's hand I've quaffed; with colocynth for wine she hath me plied..Old Woman, the Merchant and the King, The, i. 265..20. Ali ben Bekkar
and Shemsennehar cliii.Then the king took counsel with himself to build his son a bath and adorn it with various paintings, so he might show it to
him and divert him with the sight thereof, to the intent that his body might be solaced thereby and that the obsession of travel might cease from him
and he be turned from [his purpose of] removal from his parents. So he addressed himself to the building of the bath and assembling architects and
builders and artisans from all the towns and citadels and islands [of his dominions], assigned them a site and marked out its boundaries. Then the
workmen occupied themselves with the making of the bath and the setting out and adornment of its cabinets and roofs. They used paints and
precious stones of all kinds, according to the variousness of their hues, red and green and blue and yellow and what not else of all manner colours;
and each artisan wrought at his handicraft and each painter at his art, whilst the rest of the folk busied themselves with transporting thither
varicoloured stones..Then he folded the letter and committed it to the nurse and gave her five hundred dinars, saying, "Accept this from me, for that
indeed thou hast wearied thyself between us." "By Allah, O my lord," answered she, "my desire is to bring about union between you, though I lose
that which my right hand possesseth." And he said, "May God the Most High requite thee with good!" Then she carried the letter to Mariyeh and
said to her, "Take this letter; belike it may be the end of the correspondence." So she took it and breaking it open, read it, and when she had made
an end of it, she turned to the nurse and said to her, "This fellow putteth off lies upon me and avoucheth unto me that he hath cities and horsemen
and footmen at his command and submitting to his allegiance; and he seeketh of me that which he shall not obtain; for thou knowest, O nurse, that
kings' sons have sought me in marriage, with presents and rarities; but I have paid no heed unto aught of this; so how shall I accept of this fellow,
who is the fool (90) of his time and possesseth nought but two caskets of rubies, which he gave to my father, and indeed he hath taken up his abode
in the house of El Ghitrif and abideth without silver or gold? Wherefore, I conjure thee by Allah, O nurse, return to him and cut off his hope of
me.".So, on the morrow, she made her ready and donning the costliest of apparel, adorned herself with the most magnificent of ornaments and the
highest of price and stained her hands with henna. Then she let down her tresses upon her shoulders and went forth, walking along with coquettish
swimming gait and amorous grace, followed by her slave-girls, till she came to the young merchant's shop and sitting down thereat, under colour of
seeking stuffs, saluted him and demanded of him somewhat of merchandise. So he brought out to her various kinds of stuffs and she took them and
turned them over, talking with him the while. Then said she to him, "Look at the goodliness of my shape and my symmetry. Seest thou in me any
default?" And he answered, "No, O my lady." "Is it lawful," continued she, "in any one that he should slander me and say that I am
humpbacked?".One day, there came a ship and in it a merchant from their own country, who knew them and rejoiced in them with an exceeding joy
and clad them in goodly apparel. Moreover, he acquainted them with the manner of the treachery that had been practised upon them and counselled
them to return to their own land, they and he with whom they had made friends, (254) assuring them that God the Most High would restore them to
their former estate. So the king returned and the folk joined themselves to him and he fell upon his brother and his vizier and took them and
clapped them in prison..Then I bought of the best and finest of the produce and rarities of the country and all I had a mind to and a good hackney
(221) and we set out again and traversed the deserts from country to country till we came to Baghdad. Then I went in to the Khalif and saluted him
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and kissed his hand; after which I acquainted him with all that had passed and that which had befallen me. He rejoiced in my deliverance and
thanked God the Most High; then he caused write my story in letters of gold and I betook myself to my house and foregathered with my brethren
and family. This, then," added Sindbad, "is the last of that which befell me in my travels, and praise be to God, the One, the Creator, the Maker!".?
? ? ? ? By thy ransom, (109) who dwellest alone in my heart, In despair for the loss of the loved one am I..? ? ? ? ? An if my substance fail, no one
there is will succour me,.? ? ? ? ? Thus unto thee have I set forth my case; consider well My words, so thou mayst guided be aright by their
intent..Then she turned and saw within the chamber an old man, comely of hoariness, venerable of aspect, who was dancing on apt and goodly
wise, a dance the like whereof none might avail unto. So she sought refuge with God the Most High from Satan the Stoned (193) and said, 'I will
not give over what I am about, for that which God decreeth, He carrieth into execution.' Accordingly, she went on singing till the old man came up
to her and kissed the earth before her, saying, 'Well done, O Queen of the East and the West! May the world be not bereaved of thee! By Allah,
indeed thou art perfect of qualities and ingredients, O Tuhfet es Sudour! (194) Dost thou know me?' 'Nay, by Allah,' answered she; 'but methinks
thou art of the Jinn.' Quoth he, 'Thou sayst sooth; I am the Sheikh Aboultawaif (195) Iblis, and I come to thee every night, and with me thy sister
Kemeriyeh, for that she loveth thee and sweareth not but by thy life; and her life is not pleasant to her, except she come to thee and see thee, what
while thou seest her not. As for me, I come to thee upon an affair, wherein thou shall find thine advantage and whereby thou shalt rise to high rank
with the kings of the Jinn and rule them, even as thou rulest mankind; [and to that end I would have thee come with me and be present at the
festival of my son's circumcision; (196)] for that the Jinn are agreed upon the manifestation of thine affair.' And she answered, 'In the name of
God.'.?THE THIRTEENTH OFFICER'S STORY..Mariyeh folded the letter and gave it to Shefikeh, bidding her carry it to El Abbas. So she took it
and going with it to his door, would have entered; but the chamberlains and serving-men forbade her, till they had gotten her leave from the prince.
When she went in to him, she found him sitting in the midst of the five damsels aforesaid, whom his father had brought him. So she gave him the
letter and he took it and read it. Then he bade one of the damsels, whose name was Khefifeh and who came from the land of China, tune her lute
and sing upon the subject of separation. So she came forward and tuning the lute, played thereon in four-and-twenty modes; after which she
returned to the first mode and sang the following verses:.Tither, The Unjust King and the, i. 273..58. The King's Daughter and the Ape ccclv.4. The
Three Apples lxix.? ? ? ? ? A good it is to have one's loved ones ever near,.? ? ? ? ? f. The King's Son who fell in Love with the Picture dcccxciv.? ?
? ? ? And if into the briny sea one day she chanced to spit, Assuredly the salt sea's floods straight fresh and sweet would grow..Then he turned to
the woman and said to her, "Is it not thus?" "Yes, O Commander of the Faithful," answered she; and he said, "What prompted thee to this?" Quoth
she, "Thou slewest my father and my mother and my kinsfolk and tookest their goods." "Whom meanest thou?" asked the Khalif, and she replied,
"I am of the house of Bermek." (93) Then said he to her, "As for the dead, they are of those who are past away, and it booteth not to speak of them;
but, as for that which I took of wealth, it shall be restored to thee, yea, and more than it." And he was bountiful to her to the utmost of
munificence..Now this was at the beginning of the month, and when it was the end thereof, Aboulhusn longed to drink wine and returning to his
former usance, furnished his saloon and made ready food and let bring wine; then, going forth to the bridge, he sat there, expecting one whom he
should carouse withal, as of his wont. As he sat thus, behold, up came the Khalif [and Mesrour] to him; but Aboulhusn saluted them not and said to
them, "No welcome and no greeting to the perverters! (31) Ye are no other than devils." However, the Khalif accosted him and said to him, "O my
brother, did I not say to thee that I would return to thee?" Quoth Aboulhusn, "I have no need of thee; and as the byword says in verse:.? ? ? ? ? ? ? ?
? ? But if my wealth abound, of all I'm held in amity..There was once a man, a headman [of a village], by name Abou Sabir, and he had much cattle
and a fair wife, who had borne him two sons. They abode in a certain village and there used to come thither a lion and devour Abou Sabir's cattle,
so that the most part thereof was wasted and his wife said to him one day, 'This lion hath wasted the most part of our cattle. Arise, mount thy horse
and take thy men and do thine endeavour to kill him, so we may be at rest from him.' But Abou Sabir said, 'Have patience, O woman, for the issue
of patience is praised. This lion it is that transgresseth against us, and the transgressor, needs must Allah destroy him. Indeed, it is our patience that
shall slay him, and he that doth evil, needs must it revert upon him.' A little after, the king went forth one day to hunt and falling in with the lion, he
and his troops, gave chase to him and ceased not [to follow] after him till they slew him. This came to Abou Sabir's knowledge and he said to his
wife, 'Said I not to thee, O woman, that whoso doth evil, it shall revert upon him? Belike, if I had sought to slay the lion myself, I had not availed
against him, and this is the issue of patience.'.? ? ? ? ? The two girls let me down from fourscore fathoms' height, As swoops a hawk, with wings all
open in full flight;.? ? ? ? ? Were not the darkness (193) still in gender masculine, As ofttimes is the case with she-things passing fine,."When I
returned from my fifth voyage, I gave myself up to eating and drinking and passed my time in solace and delight and forgot that which I had
suffered of stresses and afflictions, nor was it long before the thought of travel again presented itself to my mind and my soul hankered after the
sea. So I brought out the goods and binding up the bales, departed from Baghdad, [intending] for certain of the lands, and came to the sea-coast,
where I embarked in a stout ship, in company with a number of other merchants of like mind with myself, and we [set out and] sailed till we came
among certain distant islands and found ourselves in difficult and dangerous case..? ? ? ? ? As if the maid the day resplendent and her locks The
night that o'er it spreads its shrouding darkness were..The Fourth Day..? ? ? ? ? o. The King's Son and the Merchant's Wife dxci.? ? ? ? ? a. The
Christian Broker's Story cvii.42. The Loves of Jubeir ben Umeir and the Lady Budour cccxxvii.King of Ind and his Vizier, The, ii. 105..40. Jaafer
ben Yehya and Abdulmelik ben Salih dlxv.Wife and the Learned Man, Khelbes and his, i. 301..36. The Mock Khalif dxliii.? ? ? ? ? But rigour still
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hath waxed on me and changed my case And love hath left me bound, afflicted, weeping-eyed..I marvelled at this with the utmost wonderment and
knew that he was of the sons of the pious. So I bestirred myself for his release and tended him [till he recovered] and besought him of quittance and
absolution of responsibility.'.Therewithal the damsel rose briskly and putting off her clothes, washed and donned sumptuous apparel and perfumed
herself and went out to him, as she were a willow-wand or a bamboo-cane, followed by a black slave girl, bearing the lute. When she came to the
young man, she saluted him and sat down by his side. Then she took the lute from the slave-girl and tuning it, smote thereon in four-and-twenty
modes, after which she returned to the first mode and sang the following verses:.Then she turned to her father and said to him, 'Give ear unto that
which I shall say to thee.' Quoth he, 'Say on;' and she said, 'Take thy troops and go to him, for that, when he heareth this, he in his turn will levy his
troops and come forth to thee; wherepon do thou give him battle and prolong the fighting with him and make a show to him of weakness and giving
way. Meantime, I will practise a device for winning to Tuhfeh and delivering her, what while he is occupied with you in battle; and when my
messenger cometh to thee and giveth thee to know that I have gotten possession of Tuhfeh and that she is with me, do thou return upon Meimoun
forthright and destroy him, him and his hosts, and take him prisoner. But, if my device succeed not with him and we avail not to deliver Tuhfeh, he
will assuredly go about to slay her, without recourse, and regret for her will abide in our hearts.' Quoth Iblis, 'This is the right counsel,' and let call
among the troops to departure, whereupon an hundred thousand cavaliers, doughty men of war, joined themselves to him and set out for Meimoun's
country..? ? ? ? ? u. The Debauchee and the Three-year-old Child dccccxcviii.? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ec. Story of the Barber's Third Brother cli.? ? ? ? ?
Unto its pristine lustre your land returned and more, Whenas ye came, dispelling the gloom that whiles it wore..The crown of the flow'rets am I, in
the chamber of wine, And Allah makes mention of me 'mongst the pleasures divine; Yea, ease and sweet basil and peace, the righteous are told, In
Eternity's Garden of sweets shall to bless them combine. (223) Where, then, is the worth that in aught with my worth can compare And where is the
rank in men's eyes can be likened to mine?.The Vicar of the Lord of the Worlds (162) Haroun er Reshid had a boon-companion of the number of
his boon-companions, by name Ishac ben Ibrahim en Nedim el Mausili, (163) who was the most accomplished of the folk of his time in the art of
smiting upon the lute; and of the Commander of the Faithful's love for him, he assigned him a palace of the choicest of his palaces, wherein he was
wont to instruct slave-girls in the arts of lute-playing and singing. If any slave-girl became, by his instruction, accomplished in the craft, he carried
her before the Khalif, who bade her play upon the lute; and if she pleased him, he would order her to the harem; else would he restore her to Ishac's
palace..Then the old queen and her daughter and son-in-law embarked in the ship and setting sail, fared on till they came to the land of Mekran.
Their arrival there befell at the last of the day; so they passed the night in the ship, and when the day was near to break, the young king went down
from the ship, that he might go to the bath, and made for the market. As he drew near the bath, the cook met him by the way and knew him; so he
laid hands on him and binding his arms fast behind him, carried him to his house, where he clapped the old shackles on his feet and straightway
cast him back into his whilom place of duresse..79. Khusrau and Shirin and the Fisherman cccxci.?THE DISCIPLE'S STORY..Porter, Sindbad the
Sailor and Hindbad the, iii. 199.? ? ? ? ? a. Nimeh ben er Rebya and Num his Slave-girl ccxxxvii.So he left her and slept his night and on the
morrow he repaired to the shop of his friend the druggist and saluted him. The other welcomed him and questioned him of his case; whereupon he
told him how he had fared, till he came to the mention of the woman's husband, when he said, 'Then came the cuckold her husband and she clapped
me into the chest and shut the lid on me, whilst her addlepated pimp of a husband went round about the house, top and bottom; and when he had
gone his way, we returned to what we were about.' With this, the druggist was certified that the house was his house and the wife his wife, and he
said, 'And what wilt thou do to-day?' Quoth the singer, 'I shall return to her and weave for her and full her yarn, (198) and I came but to thank thee
for thy dealing with me.'.O son of Simeon, give no ear to other than my say, iii. 36..There was once in the land of Hind a king of illustrious station,
endowed with understanding and good sense, and his name was Shah Bekht. He had a vizier, a man of worth and intelligence, prudent in counsel,
conformable to him in his governance and just in his judgment; wherefore his enviers were many and many were the hypocrites, who sought in him
faults and set snares for him, so that they insinuated into King Shah Bekht's eye hatred and rancour against him and sowed despite against him in
his heart; and plot followed after plot, till [at last] the king was brought to arrest him and lay him in prison and confiscate his good and avoid his
estate. (77).? ? ? ? ? By Allah, O thou that chid'st my heart concerning my sister's love, Leave chiding and rather bemoan my case and help me to
my will..71. Yehya ben Khalid and the Poor Man dclvi.? ? ? ? ? For know that hither have I fared and come to this thy land, By hopes of union with
thee and near fruition led..Old Sharper, Story of the, ii. 187..When the two kings saw that woman's fashion and how she circumvented the Afrit,
who had lodged her at the bottom of the sea, they turned back to their kingdoms and the younger betook himself to Samarcand, whilst the elder
returned to China and established unto himself a custom in the slaughter of women, to wit, his vizier used to bring him a girl every night, with
whom he lay that night, and when he arose in the morning, he gave her to the vizier and bade him put her to death. On this wise he abode a great
while, whilst the people murmured and the creatures [of God] were destroyed and the commons cried out by reason of that grievous affair
whereinto they were fallen and feared the wrath of God the Most High, dreading lest He should destroy them by means of this. Still the king
persisted in that fashion and in that his blameworthy intent of the killing of women and the despoilment of the curtained ones, (159) wherefore the
girls sought succour of God the Most High and complained to Him of the tyranny of the king and of his oppressive dealing with them..Now he had
with him nought wherewithal he might cover himself; so he wrapped himself up in one of the rugs of the mosque [and abode thus till daybreak],
when the Muezzins came and finding him sitting in that case, said to him, "O youth, what is this plight?" Quoth he, "I cast myself on your
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hospitality, imploring your protection from a company of folk who seek to kill me unjustly and oppressively, without cause." And [one of] the
Muezzin[s] said, "Be of good heart and cheerful eye." Then he brought him old clothes and covered him withal; moreover, he set before him
somewhat of meat and seeing upon him signs of gentle breeding, said to him, "O my son, I grow old and desire thee of help, [in return for which] I
will do away thy necessity." "Hearkening and obedience," answered Noureddin and abode with the old man, who rested and took his ease, what
while the youth [did his service in the mosque], celebrating the praises of God and calling the faithful to prayer and lighting the lamps and filling
the ewers (28) and sweeping and cleaning out the place..Peace on you, people of my troth! With peace I do you greet, ii. 224..24. The Ten Viziers;
or the History of King Azad- bekht and his Son ccccxxxv.? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ec. Story of the Barber's Third Brother clvii.? ? ? ? ? Since thou hast
looked on her, mine eye, be easy, for by God Nor mote nor ailment needst thou fear nor evil accident..? ? ? ? ? d. The Eldest Lady's Story (237)
lxiv.? ? ? ? ? The ignorant man may speak with impunity A word that is death to the wise and the ripe of wit..? ? ? ? ? x. The King and his
Chamberlain's Wife dccccxvii.? ? ? ? ? O thou that questionest the lily of its scent, Give ear unto my words and verses thereanent..Moreover, he
gave her a complete suit of clothes and raising his head to her, said, "When thou toldest me that which Mariyeh had done with thee, God rooted out
the love of her from my heart, and never again will she occur to my mind; so extolled be the perfection of Him who turneth hearts and eyes! It was
she who was the cause of my coming out from Yemen, and now the time is past for which I engaged with my people and I fear lest my father levy
his troops and come forth in quest of me, for that he hath no child other than myself and cannot brook to be parted from me; and on like wise is it
with my mother." When the nurse heard his words, she said to him, "O my lord, and which of the kings is thy father?" "My father is El Aziz, lord of
Yemen and Nubia and the Islands (91) of the Benou Kehtan and the Two Noble Sanctuaries (92) (God the Most High have them in His keeping!),"
answered El Abbas; "and whenas he taketh horse, there mount with him an hundred and twenty and four thousand horsemen, all smiters with the
sword, let alone attendants and servants and followers, all of whom give ear unto my word and obey my commandment." "Why, then, O my lord,"
asked the nurse, "didst thou conceal the secret of thy rank and lineage and passedst thyself off for a wayfarer? Alas for our disgrace before thee by
reason of our shortcoming in rendering thee thy due! What shall be our excuse with thee, and thou of the sons of the kings?" But he rejoined, "By
Allah, thou hast not fallen short! Nay, it is incumbent on me to requite thee, what while I live, though I be far distant from thee.".? ? ? ? ? O breeze
of heaven, from me a charge I prithee take And do not thou betray the troth of my despair;.Then Khelbes used to attend the learned man's assembly,
whilst the other would go in to his wife and abide with her, on such wise as he thought good, till the learned man arose from his session; and when
Khelbes saw that he purposed rising, he would speak a word for the lover to hear, whereupon he went forth from Khelbes's wife, and the latter
knew not that calamity was in his own house. At last the learned man, seeing Khelbes do on this wise every day, began to misdoubt of him, more
by token of that which he knew of his character, and suspicion grew upon him; so, one day, he advanced the time of his rising before the wonted
hour and hastening up to Khelbes, laid hold of him and said to him, 'By Allah, an thou speak a single syllable, I will do thee a mischief!' Then he
went in to his wife, with Khelbes in his grasp, and behold, she was sitting, as of her wont, nor was there about her aught of suspicious or
unseemly..When the evening evened, the king sat in his privy closet and summoning the vizier, required of him the promised story. So Er Rehwan
said, "Know, O king, that.The merchant believed her and she took leave of him and went away, leaving in his heart a thousand regrets, for that the
love of her had gotten possession of him and he knew not how he should win to her; wherefore he abode enamoured, love-distraught, unknowing if
he were alive or dead. As soon as she was gone, he shut his shop and going up to the Court, went in to the Chief Cadi and saluted him. The
magistrate returned his salutation and entreated him with honour and seated him by his side. Then said Alaeddin to him, "I come to thee, a suitor,
seeking thine alliance and desiring the hand of thy noble daughter." "O my lord merchant," answered the Cadi, "indeed my daughter beseemeth not
the like of thee, neither sorteth she with the goodliness of thy youth and the pleasantness of thy composition and the sweetness of thy discourse;"
but Alaeddin rejoined, saying, "This talk behoveth thee not, neither is it seemly in thee; if I be content with her, how should this irk thee?" So they
came to an accord and concluded the treaty of marriage at a dower precedent of five purses (257) paid down then and there and a dower contingent
of fifteen purses, (258) so it might be uneath unto him to put her away, forasmuch as her father had given him fair warning, but he would not be
warned..107. The Ruined Man of Baghdad and his Slave-girl dccclxiv.? ? ? ? ? I'm the crown of every sweet and fragrant weed; When the loved
one calls, I keep the tryst agreed..? ? ? ? ? Whenas its jar was opened, the singers prostrate fell In worship of its brightness, it shone so
wonder-clear..The Twelfth Night of the Month..When Tuhfeh heard this, she fell to weeping and wailing and said, 'By Allah, nought irketh me save
separation from my lord Er Reshid; but, when I am dead, let the world be ruined after me.' And she doubted not in herself but that she was lost
without recourse. Then Meimoun set forth with his army and departed in quest of the hosts [of the Jinn], leaving none in the palace save his
daughter Jemreh and Tuhfeh and an Afrit who was dear unto him. They fared on till they met with the army of Es Shisban; and when the two hosts
came face to face, they fell upon each other and fought a passing sore battle. After awhile, Es Shisban's troops began to give back, and when
Meimoun saw them do thus, he despised them and made sure of victory over them..? ? ? ? ? Saying, "Thy fill of union take; no spy is there on us,
Whom we should fear, nor yet reproach our gladness may abate.".118. The Jewish Cadi and his Pious Wife cccclxv.? ? ? ? ? o. The Merchant and
the Thieves dccccxx.Jesus, The Three Men and our Lord, i. 282..When she had made an end of her verses, the Lady Zubeideh bade each damsel
sing a song, till the turn came round to Sitt el Milah, whereupon she took the lute and tuning it, sang thereto four-and-twenty songs in
four-and-twenty modes; then she returned to the first mode and sang the following verses:.Then she arose and returned to her chamber..? ? ? ? ?
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O'er all the fragrant flowers that be I have the prefrence aye, For that I come but once a year, and but a little stay..When she had made an end of her
song, all who were in the assembly wept for the daintiness of her speech and the sweetness of her voice and El Abbas said to her, "Well done, O
Merziyeh I Indeed, thou confoundest the wits with the goodliness of thy verses and the elegance of thy speech." All this while Shefikeh abode
gazing upon her, and when she beheld El Abbas his slave-girls and considered the goodliness of their apparel and the nimbleness of their wits and
the elegance of their speech, her reason was confounded. Then she sought leave of El Abbas and returning to her mistress Mariyeh, without letter
or answer, acquainted her with his case and that wherein he was of puissance and delight and majesty and venerance and loftiness of rank.
Moreover, she told her what she had seen of the slave-girls and their circumstance and that which they had said and how they had made El Abbas
desireful of returning to his own country by the recitation of verses to the sound of the strings..Had we thy coming known, we would for sacrifice,
i. 13..Tuhfeh arose and kissed the earth and the queen thanked her for this and bade her sit. So she sat down and the queen called for food;
whereupon they brought a table of gold, inlaid with pearls and jacinths and jewels and spread with various kinds of birds and meats of divers hues,
and the queen said, 'O Tuhfeh, in the name of God, let us eat bread and salt together, thou and I.' So Tuhfeh came forward and ate of those meats
and tasted somewhat the like whereof she had never eaten, no, nor aught more delicious than it, what while the slave-girls stood compassing about
the table and she sat conversing and laughing with the queen. Then said the latter, 'O my sister, a slave-girl told me of thee that thou saidst, "How
loathly is yonder genie Meimoun! There is no eating [in his presence]."' (227) 'By Allah, O my lady,' answered Tuhfeh, 'I cannot brook the sight of
him, (228) and indeed I am fearful of him.' When the queen heard this, she laughed, till she fell backward, and said, 'O my sister, by the virtue of
the inscription upon the seal-ring of Solomon, prophet of God, I am queen over all the Jinn, and none dare so much as look on thee a glance of the
eye.' And Tuhfeh kissed her hand. Then the tables were removed and they sat talking..One day my master said to me, 'Knowest thou not some art or
handicraft?' And I answered, saying, 'O my lord, I am a merchant and know nought but traffic.' Quoth he, 'Knowest thou how to shoot with a bow
and arrows?' And I replied, 'Yes, I know that.' So he brought me a bow and arrows and mounting me behind him on an elephant, set out with me, at
the last of the night, and fared on till we came to a forest of great trees; whereupon he made me climb a high and stout tree and giving me the bow
and arrows, said to me, 'Sit here, and when the elephants come hither by day, shoot at them, so haply thou shalt hit one of them; and if any of them
fall, come at nightfall and tell me.' Then he went away and left me trembling and fearful. I abode hidden in the tree till the sun rose, when the
elephants came out and fared hither and thither among the trees, and I gave not over shooting at them with arrows, till I brought down one of them.
So, at eventide, I went and told my master, who rejoiced in me and rewarded me; then he came and carried away the dead elephant..Son and his
Governor, Story of the Man of Khorassan, his, i. 218.On the morrow, she said to the old man, "Get thee to the money-changer and fetch me the
ordinary." So he repaired to the money-changer and delivered him the message, whereupon he made ready meat and drink, as of his wont, [with
which the old man returned to the damsel and they ate till they had enough. When she had eaten,] she sought of him wine and he went to the Jew
and fetched it. Then they sat down and drank; and when she grew drunken, she took the lute and smiting it, fell a-singing and chanted the following
verses:.? ? ? ? ? h. The Old Woman, the Merchant and the King dcccxcvi.Bihkerd, Story of King, i. 121..He who Mohammed sent, as prophet to
mankind, i. 50..? ? ? ? ? So fell and fierce my stroke is, if on a mountain high It lit, though all of granite, right through its midst 'twould shear..? ? ?
? ? She comes in a robe the colour of ultramarine, Blue as the stainless sky, unflecked with white;.When Bekhtzeman heard this, he awoke from his
heedlessness and said, 'Extolled be the perfection of God the Great! O king, this is my case and my story, nothing added and nought diminished, for
I am King Bekhtzeman and all this happened to me; wherefore I will seek the gate of God['s mercy] and repent unto Him.' So he went forth to one
of the mountains and there worshipped God awhile, till one night, as he slept, one appeared to him in a dream and said to him, 'O Bekhtzeman, God
accepteth thy repentance and openeth on thee [the gate of succour] and will further thee against thine enemy.' When he was certified of this in the
dream, he arose and turned back, intending for his own city; and when he drew near thereunto, he saw a company of the king's retainers, who said
to him, 'Whence art thou? We see that thou art a stranger and fear for thee from this king, for that every stranger who enters this city, he destroys
him, of his fear of King Bekhtzeman.' Quoth Bekhtzeman, 'None shall hurt him nor advantage him save God the Most High.' And they answered,
saying, 'Indeed, he hath a vast army and his heart is fortified in the multitude of his troops.'.? ? ? ? ? I'll lay Upon their threshold's dust my cheeks
and to my soul,
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